
 

A free newsletter published by the church  
for every home in Boxted & Langham 

ST MARY & ST PETER 
NEWSLETTER  



W 
elcome to the new-look 
Newsletter which you 
are now receiving in its 
revised printed 

(hardcopy) format. 

We are so pleased to be able to 
resume physical distribution. 
During the recent disruption, we 
have kept the ship afloat with 
distribution in PDF by email and the 
kindness of neighbours in sharing 
the occasional home print-out, but 
we do appreciate that many 
(perhaps most) of our readers prefer 
to have a physical periodical.  
Thanks are due to Rev. Mandy 
Elmes for her continued support and 
engagement in this effort. We hope 
to be able to continue in this format 
into 2021 and beyond.  

With our move back into a printed 
magazine put through your 
letterbox, we are now able to reach a 
greater number of households. 

However, to achieve this we rely 
totally on the army of volunteer 
distributors whose willingness to 
brave rain, sleet, snow, fog and gale 
force winds makes it possible for 
readers to enjoy the benefits of the 
Newsletter. As you will see below, 
we have a shortfall in this area and 
urgently need to find recruits to 
handle delivery and a co-ordinator 
who can take delivery from the 
printer and drop off boxes of 
magazines to the distributors. The 
role need not be onerous—the 
frequency is once-a-month and not 
likely to increase.  

So if you would like to be involved, 
please contact the editor on: 01206  
683670 or email:  
lwbnewsletter@gmail.com. Leave a 
message on the answering machine 
if I don’t pick up the ’phone.  

DISTRIBUTORS URGENTLY REQUIRED—BOXTED 

We are looking for delivery volunteers for Boxted, as well as a new distribu-

tion coordinator for Boxted due to the imminent retirement of Ann Barnard  

after many years of sterling service. Please contact the Editor for details. 01206 

683670 Email:  lwbnewsletter@gmail.com  

Cover Picture:  Misty view from Church Farm.  Reproduced with kind permis-

sion of Andrew Stacey . 



 

GOOD NEIGHBOURS: CONTACT PHONE NUMBERS 
(Amended 11 April 2020) 

Monday to Friday 8 am to 7 pm 

Call for help on 

Monday..........230525 or 272773 

Tuesday..........273804 or 271079 

Wednesday....272755 or 272774 

Thursday........322301 or 272599 

Friday.............273301 or 271813 

PLEASE TELEPHONE THE NUMBER(S) 
SHOWN FOR THE DAY ON WHICH YOU 

MAKE YOUR CALL  
If there is no reply, please do not leave a message but RING ANY OTHER NUMBER 

Please note that the second Wednesday contact number is now 272774 
(not 272504 as appears on the leaflets).  

Deadline for submissions for the November edition: 15th October  

Contact the editor via email: lwbnewsletter@gmail.com  

 

SUNDAY SERVICES are on 
the Langham and Boxted 
Church Website for all to 
view under Streamed 
Services. 

 https://lb-churches.co.uk/streamed-

services/  

They will be uploaded on 
Sunday afternoons for as 
long as services are 
streamed.   
 

 

DAILY HOPE - a free 
phone line of hymns, 
reflections and 
prayers.   

Available  24  hours  a  
day on 0800  804 
8044 ,  i t  has  been set  
up for  those  unable  
to  jo in in  onl ine  
church services  
dur ing the  per iod  of  
restr ict ions.   

https://Boxted.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0299f674079b8edb8ea0edbc0&id=2152baa3be&e=9bf4dee622


 

Boxted Parish 

Council Report – 
September 2020 

 

B 
oxted Parish Councillors 
are, in the main, 

comfortable with the new 
“virtual” meetings.  We 
have received advice 
that Councils should 
continue with online 
meetings through to 
next year unless the 
business can’t be 
conducted this way, 
so I suspect  it will be our 
“new normal” for a while 
yet. 

 Members of the public are very 
much welcome to join us on 
these meetings, just email the 
clerk on boxtedparishcouncil@gmail.com for a 
link to click and you can join us 
on your computer, tablet or  
phone.   

There is a regular slot at the start of 
each meeting for people to raise any 
issues which, if they can’t be 
answered straight away, the Council 

can take them away and respond 
afterwards.  The minutes of each 
meeting are published on the new 
Parish Council website 
(boxtedparishcouncil.org.uk). 

The Council was made aware that 
Essex Highways intend to replace the 
steel girder bridge near Boxted Mill, 
known as Boxted Bridge, which was 
built in 1901 and sits in the Dedham 
Vale AONB. It was Council consensus 

that this would be bad for the 
village firstly, because it is the 
very option that Essex 
Highways own advisors 
recommended not taking 
forward, but more 
importantly, the bridge 

represents part of our village heritage 
and it would be a real shame to 
completely replace it with something 
new. We have written to Essex 
Highways asking them to reconsider 
and have also written to our MP, Sir 
Bernard Jenkin, asking for his 
support  We hope to get a better 
and more sympathetic outcome 
than the one being pursued. 

On a better note, our play areas 
(trim trail, bmx track and play 
park) and our skate park are 
open to all, but people should be 
aware that the equipment isn’t 



cleaned, and people should 
wash/sanitise hands frequently 
and maintain social distancing. 

The Hub café is still closed to the 
public but the take-away service 
and delivered “meals on 
wheels” service helping those 
people shielding in the village 
are still available. Just phone 
Bonny on 01206 272129 and she 
can sort a meal out for you and 
your family.  

F 
ootball and Cricket are 
back. Our teams are 

practicing and playing matches 
which is great to see. The 
changing facilities aren’t 
available, and the Hub café is 
still closed so the teams are 
having to be much more self-
reliant.   

With the increased field usage, 
we have the unpleasant problem 
of our litter bins being over-

filled which means that the 
rubbish ends up everywhere.  It 
isn’t great when food remains 
(chicken bones, fruit and pizza 
to name some I have found) are 
put in the bins because the gulls 
come and pick them out and 
they end up all over the field.  If 
the bins are getting full, or you 

have food remains, please take 
your rubbish home with you. 

O 
ur Hub building has been 
rendered and we hope to 

get it painted in a Cornish white 
colour, before the winter sets in.  

The Council was asked to 
consider requests from members 
of the public to make the Boxted 
Recreation Ground a ‘dogs on 
lead’ place because there have 
been occasions when boisterous 
or over-friendly dogs have 
scared children and/or even 
bitten other dogs.  As a dog 
owner, it is the law that your 
dog must be under control when 
in public.  If your dog is very 
friendly and likely to approach 
others, then you should have it 
on a lead.  The Council 
considered the request very 
carefully and decided that, for 
now, signage would be installed 
reminding people of their dog- 
owning responsibilities and 
giving the dog warden details in 
case of any further incidents. 

On a good note for dogs, we hope 
to install a  5th dog waste bin 
close to the entrance of the field 
which might be more convenient 
for people. 



 

Little Owls Pre School Boxted 
Ofsted registered 

www.littleowlsboxted.co.uk 
Phone: 01206 273226 

Email: littleowlsboxted@live.co.uk 

Covid secure way (2m distancing), 
wear masks, take track-and-trace 
details, and clean hard surfaces 
before leaving.  The hall can’t be 
used for social gatherings without 
the rule of six coming into play, 
so we are not taking party 
bookings.  If you are interested in 
booking the Hall for meetings etc. 
call Community Halls in 
Partnership on 01206 870266. 

Don’t forget our four newly 
installed bike racks on the Hall 
front wall; it would be great to see 
these used – remember to bring 
your own chain. 

To get in touch with the Council 
please drop an email to 
boxtedparishcouncil@gmail.com. 

W 
e have had to take 
emergency action 

regarding our two oil storage 
tanks, which both cracked 
recently.  Our feeling is that 
the excess heat we have 
experienced this year not long 
after the tanks were filled has 
meant that the oil expanded, 
and the tanks have now 
seeped some fuel. They have 
been temporarily dealt with and 
new tanks will be installed soon. 

T 
he Village Hall is open 
for bookings as a Covid 

secure building.  We require 
users to undertake a risk 
assessment and clean surfaces 
before any meeting, follow a 
one way in and one way out 
system, use the hand sanitiser 
provided, set the rooms up in a 

R U S S E L L  S M I T H  

High Quality Painter & Decorator 

Jon-Pat, School Road,  

Langham, Colchester 

Tel: 01206 323520 



Please mention the Newsletter when replying to advertisements 

 

FARM   &  WOODLAND  SERVICES 

BOB’S LOGS & KINDLING 

Open fire/wood burner            Barn stored 
 

Mobile: 07733 326644 
Tel: 01206 391146 

 

Boxted Arts and Crafts  

Scheduled dates for meetings. 

2020  
October 7& 21, November 4 & 18, 

December 2 

2021  
January 20, February 3 & 17, 

March3 & 17, April 20, May5 & 19, 
June2 & 16, July 6 & 21.  

Contact: anne@naret.plus.com  



At Your Service 

ADVERTISING QUERIES SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO BOXLANGADS@GMAIL.COM 

CARISMA BODYTECH LTD  

YOUR LOCAL GARAGE 

Services   Repairs   Bodywork MOT    Insurance work 

01206 228221 

carisma.kerry@btconnect.com 

Brookhouse Farm Boxted Road  

Colchester CO4 5HH 

 

By p lacing  an ADVERT  in  th is  newslet ter  you could  advert ise  YOUR  
bus iness  to  over   

1,100  
households and businesses in Boxted & Langham!  

 

 Various sized spaces available  

Please mention the Newsletter when replying to advertisements 

J B BOILERS 

Oil Boiler & Aga Maintenance  

Mobile: 07885-504036 



USE 
LANGHAM   COMMUNITY   SHOP   

AS YOUR   

DELIVERY ADDRESS 

JOHN  TOKELY              

Painter  & Decorator 

No  job too large or small.  
9 Nayland Road Colchester  CO4 5EG 

Mobile: 07976 848310      Tel: 01206 845665 

 
STEVE  RAYNER        

House/Garden Maintenance 

Grass/Hedge cutting  *  Weed control    * Clearance   *   
Small tree work  * Gutters cleared   *  Gates / Fencing * 
Shed Services      
Mobile: 07709 972728    
 
BS GARDEN  MAINTENANCE 

Hedge & Grass Cutting  *  Pruning          
Planting  *  Painting & Odd Jobs  *   Winter Logs 

Mobile: 07513 150526               
Tel: 01206 273292  
  

At Your Service 

ADVERTISING QUERIES SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO BOXLANGADS@GMAIL.COM 

YOUR PARCELS  

STORED UNTIL COLLECTED 

Collection charge £1.50 

Langham Community Shop 

School Road   Langham 

Colchester    Essex   CO4 5PA 

Please mention the Newsletter when replying to advertisements 

Should you require prayer please contact 
Revd Mandy Elmes via email : 

lwb.wb.gh.parishes@gmail.com  



 

Simmons Building Services  
(South East) Ltd 

New Build, Extensions, Refurbishments, 
Groundworks, Driveways, Patios  

Priory House, Boxted Straight Road, Colchester  CO4 5RB 

Telephone:  01206 273375 

Mobile:  07961 932476 

danny@simmonsbuildingservices.co.uk 

 

 At Your Service 

ADVERTISING QUERIES SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO BOXLANGADS@GMAIL.COM 

Please mention the Newsletter when replying to advertisements 

 
ANGLIA   LANDSCAPES 

01206 272357 

All groundworks carried out 

Suppliers of: 
  *10mm stone    *Sand *       *20mm stone    
*Topsoil    *Plainings    *Crushed concrete 

Collected or delivered              

 

HAIRDRESSER IN  LANGHAM 

≈ Ladies & Gents trim £10  Child £8   

≈ Blowdry  £12 / £15 set £12 

 ≈ Regrowth tint £28 /£31 inc b/dry   

≈ Perms inc set / b/dray £34 / £39    

≈ Foils inc b/dry £28/£33/£38 

Ca l l  K at r ina  on  233435  

100 CLUB  JULY  DRAW  

The lucky winners are :  

1. Suzanne Dawson (23) 

2. Langham Tennis Club (53) 

3. Ian Hollands (28) 

4. David & Lesley Ford (51) 

 

For All Advertising  
Queries ,  contact 
Paul Armstrong 

boxlangads@gmail.com 

Tel:   01206   616604 



Computer Maintenance & Repairs 

Virus Removal – Upgrades – Email Problems 

           Networks & WIFI – Printer Issues/Setup 

 

Friendly, helpful on site service 

Call me on: 07929 919599 

PEST CONTROL 

Domestic and commercial. 
All Insects and Rodents 

 

   Incl. Rats. Mice, Moles, Rabbits Wasps 

    Cockroach, Bed-Bugs Ants. Etc. 
 

***Bird control and netting*** 

      
Fast Friendly Service.     

 

07432 441949 
 

                  Cage Lane Boxted. CO4 5RE  
All Colchester postcodes, plus Ipswich and 

surrounding area 

XJR41@AOL.COM 

PW BODY REPAIRS LTD 

Insurance work, Dents/Scuffs, End of lease cars, Vans, 
Motorhomes and Caravans  

01206 323126/ 07785 268971 

pwbodyrepairs@gmail.com 

Birchwood Farm Unit W, Birchwood Road CO7 6HX  

 

FUTURE ELECTRICAL LTD  
YOUR  LOCAL   ELECTRICIANS  

Call Chris on  272494 or 07798 865377 

Free quotations     Qualified & Registered 

Family Business           future_@mail.com 

Contact the editor via email:  
 

lwbnewsletter@gmail.com  



Available for Hire 

 

A flexible venue with a choice of large, medium 
and small rooms, all with kitchen facilities.  

Pleasant   rural village setting  with dedicated 
parking.  

Conveniently situated on the Essex/Suffolk 
border close to the A12. 

If you have any questions about the facilities, or 
would like to arrange a visit to have a look 
around, please contact our Commercial & 

Marketing Manager, Sue Armstrong in the first 
instance. Her contact details are: 

 
Tel: 01206 271127 or 07741 284132 
email: LanghamCC@gmail.com  



WHEELCHAIR   LOAN 

   The Short Term Wheelchair Loan Charity (Reg. 

No.112657, www.wheelchairloancharity.com), based at the Essex 

County Hospital, helps people needing the short-term use 

of a wheelchair.  The chairs are for all ages and reasons.  The 

service is a perfect interim solution if you require a 

wheelchair for an occasion such as a holiday, a wedding or 

to help accommodate a visiting relative.  The service is 

funded by donations and is free to users, although a deposit 

of £40 from borrowers is asked for. 

  Enquiries may be phoned to 01206 744696 or emailed to 

wheelchairloan@gmail.com 

mark & peter graves 

carpenters & general builders 

 

a family run business providing a professional  

service and quality workmanship at competitive rates.  
 

general interior & exterior property improvements/maintenance 
including: painting, kitchen installation, shelving, cupboards, ward-

robes,  flooring, windows, doors, architraves, skirting boards, gutter-
ing, fascias, roofs, extensions, conversions, renovations, garages, 

new build, decking, patios, fencing, sheds and barns. 
all jobs considered 

tel: 07889 947150 (day) or  

01206 271173 (evening) 

Michael J Byles 

Plumbing & Heating 

Oil Boiler Installations         Servicing & Maintenance 

Oftec  Registered 

General Plumbing & Heating work also undertaken 

Telephone 01206 822225    Mobile 07717 012433 

E –mail: michaeljbyles @aol.com 

 

For  ALL  Advertising  Queries  

contact 

Paul Armstrong 

boxlangads@gmail.com 

Tel:   01206 616604 

Please mention the Newsletter when replying to advertisements 





NEED TO TALK TO SOMEONE? 

SAMARITANS 

Available 24 hours a day 

116 123 

34 Walsingham Rd,  

Colchester CO2 7BP  

Open 10am to 8pm daily 

01206 561234  

 

THE PARISH OF  LANGHAM 

WITH BOXTED 

Contact Details 

Website      www.lb-churches.co.uk 

Rector  The Revd Dr Mandy Elmes,  

The Rectory  Church Close  West Bergholt, CO6 3JZ     

01206 240906 Mobile: 07872 649967 
Email: revmandyelmes@btinternet.com 
Assistant Curate Revd Anne Mason 
01206 851792 / 07895 970834 
revdannemason@gmail.com 

Lay Minister   Denise Hobday      230918 
Church Administrator  (for the parishes of 
Langham with Boxted, West Bergholt and Great 
Horkesley )                  Janine Wilde 243683 

Email:  lwb.wb.gh.parishes@gmail.com 

Church Office currently closed due to COVID19  -  
all enquiries through email please.  

Churchwardens   
St Mary’s Langham 

Stephen Garner               272599  

Sgarner.22@btinternet.com 

Denise Hobday                 230918  

hobdaylangham@hotmail.com 

St Peter’s Boxted 

Graham Pullen   273804  

gpullen@uwclub.net 

Dominic Shiel  273324 

Zone                    

Dominic Sheil         273324 
oOo 

St Mary & St Peter Newsletter 

Editor   Stephen Pollington    683670 

Email:  lwbnewsletter@gmail.com  

Advertising  Paul Armstrong    616604 

Email:           boxlangads@gmail.com  

Distribution     

Ann Barnard  (Boxted)   272349 

Andrew Stacey (Langham)   272806 

BOXTED VILLAGE HALL 

Cage Lane, Boxted , CO4 5RE 

Contact  

Debbie Eley 

Telephone:- 01206 870266 

Email:-  boxted@community-

centre.org.uk 

Home to a number of local clubs and 
regular activities, it is also available 
for hire for parties and functions, 

with a capacity of 120 seated in rows 
or 100 seated at tables.  

If you have any new clubs or events 

planned in the future, please consider 

using the village hall as a venue. 

Deadline for submissions for the 
November edition:  

15th October 
Contact the editor via email:  

lwbnewsletter@gmail.com  



Please mention the Newsletter when replying to advertisements 


